
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

January 11, 2021 
 
 
City of Norman 
Mr. Tony Mensah, Street Superintendent 
668 East Lindsey Street 
Norman OK, 73069 
 
Subject:  Street Maintenance Bond Program – ADA Ramp Repair, FYE 2021 Locations Project – 
Contractor Recommendation 
 
Dear Mr. Mensah, 
 
Bids for the Street Maintenance Bond Program – ADA Ramp Repair, FYE 2021 Locations Project (Bid 
2021-39) were opened on January 7, 2021, at 2:00 pm at City of Norman offices.  Three (3) bids were 
received, and are summarized below along with the Engineer’s Estimate. 
 

Vendors     Total Bid  
Engineer’s Estimate     $66,533.00 
Rudy Construction Company    $94,875.00 
Nash Construction Company   $69,633.00 
EMC Services, LLC     $79,967.00 

 
Nash Construction Company submitted the apparent low bid in the amount of $69,633.00.  This bid 
has been reviewed for mathematical accuracy and evaluated to identify any potential irregularities, to 
which none were found.  The low bid is approximately 4.7% above the Engineer’s Estimate.  After 
further review of the unit prices and overall bid items, it was determined that the individual bid items 
are fair prices and staff underestimated the mobilization and traffic control costs for this small project 
at multiple locations. 
 
Based on the information summarized above, I recommend award of Contract No. K-2021-78 to Nash 
Construction Company in the amount of $69,633.00 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Tim Miles, P.E. 
Capital Projects Engineer 
City of Norman 
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